[bookmark: _GoBack]District 6900 Planning & Advisory Committee Meeting
March 30 2019
Columbus Convention & Trade Center

Attending: 	Kay Williamson (non-voting), Lynn Clarke, Raymond Ray, DGND Mary Ligon (non-voting), DGN Kirk Driskell, Bill Woulfin, DG Court Dowis, DGE Jim Squire, Bob Hagan, Margie Kersey, Anthony Slaughter (non-voting), Cheryl Greenway via proxy
Not attending:	Alec Smythe, James Marosek

Motions:
1. Motion to approve the minutes from November 9, 2018 with three addendums made by Bob Hagan, seconded by Court Dowis
Motion Approved with correction:
Under GRSP, D6900 has 2 seats on the Executive Committee and 1 seat on the Nominating Committee
2. Motion to accept the proposed changes to the wording of the District Nominating Committee section of the District Resolutions made by Jim Squire, seconded by Bob Hagan
	Motion Approved
3. Motion to accept proposed changes to the staffing positions of the Planning & Advisory Committee made by Jim Squire, seconded by Bob Hagan
Motion Approved
4. Motion to accept rewording of the District Resolutions made by Court Dowis, seconded by Jim Squire
Motion Approved, to be presented for vote at District Conference

Meeting was called to order at 2:11 by Raymond Ray

Financial Report
Court Dowis presented the financial report prepared by James Marosek. No concerns were noted.
Governor’s Update
Court Dowis reported that he is having a great year. Thank you!
Foundation Report
Margie Kersey gave the Foundation report and provided a written copy. 51 District Grants have been completed and another 8 are in review. We have 30 active Global Grants with 10 in draft stage and 6 more submitted. We do not have a Peace Fellow candidate yet. Annual giving is at $529K on a goal of $600K. 14 clubs have not sent in any money, 4 clubs have sent money to Polio and nothing to the Annual Fund. Buckhead is now a Million Dollar Club. PolioPlus is at $425K, highest in the past 5 years. Total giving is at $1.061 Million. North Cobb is the first (and only club so far) to become a Winner’s Circle club.
GRSP Report
Lynn Clarke reported that The GRSP board has begun holding Strategic Planning meetings and she is feeling positive about planned results. The current chair I on board with proposed changes. We have lost 4 students this year. Bob Hagen asked about student’s being required to pay taxes. Lynn confirmed that yes, depending on their country of origin, the student may be responsible for paying income tax on money received. It is determined by whether the country has an agreement with the US and the IRS. All information about taxes is included in the student’s packet, but students don’t seem to read or be aware of it.
Conference Report
Bill Woulfin noted that he anticipates a loss of $20 – 40K on the conference this year. We can’t cut anything because of negotiations regarding the results of last year’s district conference. We have 525 registered now, we need at least 600 and it looks possible. Audio Visual services have been cut to $40K. DG Court stated he wants at least 650 registrations.
Resolutions
DGE Jim Squire presented three proposals to be presented for vote at District Conference. The first proposal updates the wording on the Nominating Committee (no changes). The second changes the structure of the Planning and Advisory Committee membership – GRSP is removed, Membership and PI Directors are added, DRFD is changed to DRFC and the DG will only appoint 1 PDG as opposed to 2. The third proposal updates the wording on the overall Resolutions document (no changes). Discussion revolved around the removal of GRSP chair from the committee with Jim noting that no other program is represented.
2019-20 Planning Update
Jim Squire said he was grateful for the feedback he has received. PETS was great. All Assistant Governors have been appointed, but some District Directors are not complete yet. Bob Hope will serve as the Public Image Director, Cheryl Greenway as the District Rotary Foundation Chair and Jacklyn Donovan will be the Membership Director. District Conference will be held on Jekyll Island the first weekend in May.
2020-2021 Planning Update
Kirk Driskell announced that he is meeting his PNs and visiting club projects particularly. He has not made any appointments yet. He is working closely with DGND Mary Ligon to ensure strong communication and continuity.

2021-2022 Planning Update
Mary Ligon shared that Anthony Slaughter will serve as her District Trainer. Court Dowis and Stephanie Windham will joinly serve as her District Conference Chairs. She further stated that she is looking forward to serving.
Old Business
None
New Business
Raymond Ray stated that the club award categories are very unequal. There are only 10 clubs in category 4, but their membership ranges from 101 to 484. He recommends breaking this category into 2, using 140 members as the break point. Jim Squire requested the vote be tabled for further review by his award team. Raymond reminded everyone that this is a pure Governor’s decision not requiring a vote at all. Bill Woulfin stated a concern that the new categories will be too small. 
Bob Hagan wished Margie Kersey good luck at the 2019 Council on Legislation. He further shared that the event hosted for RIP Barry Rassin at Bob’s home has resulted in a $5000 donation to PolioPlus
The meeting was adjourned at 5:06 by Court Dowis


